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Permanent Mission of the Independent State of Samoa 
to the United Nations and other International Organisations in Geneva                                                             

 

UPR Fourth Cycle: Luxembourg
4 May 2023, 2.30 pm – 6 pm

Thank you, Mr President,

Samoa warmly welcomes the esteemed delegation of Luxembourg and thanks them for their national report.

We further welcome the ratification of CED and applauds Luxembourg on their up to date submission of treaty body reports, and active contributions to the promotion of human rights in the context of climate change.

Samoa kindly recommends the following,
1) Continue and enhance engagement in the promotion of human rights in the context of climate change at the Human Rights Council, multilateral organisations where relevant and foreign diplomacy.

2) Adopt effective measures to ensure that the climate neutrality and emissions reductions in the Climate Law of 2020 are met.

3)  Increase resources towards supporting victims of gender-based violence.

We wish Luxembourg every success in their review, I thank you.
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